Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE
Property Tax Oversight Program
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

12D-9.027
Process of Administrative Review

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Department of Revenue (“Department”) has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Robert Leroy Wynn (“Petitioner”) on February 8, 2017. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:
The Notice of Receipt of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published on February 13, 2017 in Vol. 43, No. 29 of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Florida Administrative Code paragraph 12D-9.027(4)(a) regarding administrative review of the validity of denials of tax exemptions in the Value Adjustment Board process, as it applies to the petitioner. Petitioner sought the Department’s opinion on whether Fla. Admin. Code paragraph 12D-9.027(4)(a), in a value adjustment board proceeding, provides for review of the validity of the exemption denial as the first step in the process, is intended to be fair and consistent with the law, and provides that all legal requirements are met for recommendations and final decisions. The Department’s Final Order, issued May 4, 2017, declines to issue a declaratory statement because the Petition fails to meet the requirement that there be an actual, present and practical need for the declaration and that the requested declaration deals with a present controversy as to a state of facts. A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement and Final Order Dismissing Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Sarah Wachman Chisenhall, Agency Clerk, Florida Department of Revenue, Post Office Box 6668, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-6668, Sarah.Wachman.Chisenhall@floridarevenue.com, (850)617-8347. Please refer all comments to: Agency Clerk, Florida Department of Revenue, Post Office Box 6668, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-6688, Sarah.Wachman.Chisenhall@floridarevenue.com.
